## COMMUNITY PRESERVATION COMMITTEE

## 2/4/19

**Present:** Brian Litchfield, Co-Chair, Sandy Slavin, Co-Chair, Jean Connaughton, Barbara Smith, Sherbie Worthen

Absent: George Barrett, Joe Leggett

**Guests:** Dr. Kim Shaver-Hood, Joyce Bacchiocchi, Wareham Schools, Alan Slavin, BoS, Marie Grieg

**Call to Order:** Meeting opened at 4:40pm.

**Discussion of funding for Anderson Track Article:** Dr. Shaver-Hood said \$175,000 funding out of \$500,000 request would not adequately address resurfacing/replacement, security measures ie. higher fencing and storage. The last track replacement was in 2006. Full track replacement today is \$336,450, Blue track resurfacing, selected by CPC, is \$112,650. Security is a major concern; also possible liability from injury. The Track is a school facility but a public recreational site. In addition to adequate fencing and cameras, drainage is an ongoing issue. The schools agreed to a regular maintenance plan.

Jean Connaughton made a motion to add \$25,000 to the \$175,000 as proposed in the original article. Sherbie Worthen seconded. **Vote: 5-0-0** 

It was agreed the \$200,000 would help "jumpstart" the project.

The selectmen who had requested more details, will vote on the revised article, 2/5/19.

**Adjourment:** Motion to adjourn made and accepted, 5:20pm.

Respectfully submitted by Sherbie Worthen, Clerk, Community Preservation Committee

Shishi Worth, April 1,2019